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The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 186-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2591 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2591 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2591 would extend the current Kansas Medical Assistance Program (KanCare 1.0) 

until January 1, 2022, with no changes in eligibility requirements or limitations to receive State 

Medicaid Services.  The Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE) and the Kansas 

Department for Aging and Disability Services (KDADS) would be required to consult with the 

KanCare Improvement Ad Hoc Committee in the development of a revised Medicaid delivery 

system.  KDHE and KDADS would also be required to jointly submit a report on the progress of 

planning to the House Committee on Health and Human Services and the Senate Committee on 

Public Health and Welfare annually, on or before January 10th, 2019, and each year thereafter 

until 2022. 
 

 According to KDHE and KDADS, the fiscal effect of HB 2591 cannot be accurately 

estimated.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2591 is not reflected in The FY 2019 Governor’s 

Budget Report. 
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

cc: Cody Gwaltney, Aging & Disability Services 

 Dan Thimmesch, Health & Environment  


